                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 11 March 2020 at St James’s Church, Murton.

Present:  Cllrs I Waddington, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, G Richardson, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters and 1 member of the public
20/17
Apologies for absence were received from Ward Cllr Rowley and Cllr D Wells
20/18  

No declarations of interest were made
20/19
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 February 2020 were confirmed and signed as a true and correct record 
20/20
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            20.20.1 The Murton Arms - the clerk had asked for advice from “More than a Pub” about forming a business plan and had also advertised for a Working Group to take matters forward. Other than a couple of members of public attending the last meeting no-one had come forward. The clerk had asked CYC to re-instate the Asset of Community Value listing for the pub and discovered that the building was registered to the present owner but the land to the rear was registered to the owner’s eldest daughter
20.20.2 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party report was circulated. Prof. Waddington outlined details of current progress with the Plan and that a consultation brochure was to be delivered to every household for comment in the near future. The Parish Council would need to approve the content of the entire plan when ready as it would be a statutory legal document 
20.20.3 There were 2 thefts logged from York Livestock Centre in the Police Crime Report 
20.20.4 The clerk advised that there would be no updates on enforcement issues from CYC and was asked to invite CYC to attend a future meeting for information
20.20.5 The clerk had ordered the lamppost for the Church gateway and it was estimated to be delivered in 4 weeks. Cllr Warters had organised the digging of the trench for electric connection together with D Jackson of the PCC

20.20.6 Councillors discussed tree planting around the A64 bridge approach to the village and it was agreed to look at planting a native species on either side of the road 
20.20.7 Councillors discussed the need to tidy up the copse and fencing on the corner after Rose Farm in Moor Lane. It was agreed to look at this again when finances allowed
20.20.8 Cllr Warters reported on the case of loose traveller horses being found in Redbarn Drive which were subsequently moved by Police

20/21
20.21.1 There were no objections to Planning Application ref 20/00382.TCA to reduce a copper beech by 20% at The Villa  
20/22
20.22.1 Application 19/01840/FULM for a proposed energy storage facility at the junction of Osbaldwick Link Road and Hull Road had been approved by CYC

20.22.2 Application 19/01339/FUL for 5 holiday cottages at Murton Grange had been approved by CYC

20.22.3 Application 19/02646/ADV for a non-illuminated totem sign at York Livestock Centre had been approved by CYC

20/23
Financial Matters: The clerk reported on the current financial position and advised that VAT refunds for 2019 had been applied for                                                                                                                                                   
20/24
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 8 April 2020 
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